
DATES TO REMEMBER; 

End of term 2 (KinderGym, General Gym, Advanced General Gym, )- Saturday, 

4th July 2015 

Term 3 starts - from Monday, 20th July 2015 - All groups. 

Term 3 finishes - Saturday, 26th September 2015 

 

Public Holidays (no sessions) 

Queen’s Birthday - Monday, 8th June 

 

Competition Dates: 

WAG Junior Squad 

Interclub #1 - Level 1-3 - August 8th & 9th 

Interclub #2 - Level 1-3 - September 12th & 13th 

State Championships - Level 1-3 - October 17th & 18th 

 

WAG Senior Squad 

Invitational Championships - Level 4-6 - July 25th & 26th 

State Championships - Level 4-6 - August 22nd & 23rd 

 

MAG Competition Squad 

State Championships - Level 1-10 - June 27th 

Teams Challenge - Level 1-6 - August 15th 

Interclub #3 - Level 1-10 - September 18th 

 

Please see your coach for further details and future dates. 

CLUB CONTACT:    

Address: PO Box 599 P: 83534770 

Henley Beach  SA  5022                       W: gymwest.com 

Rear of Henley High School E: gymwest@internode.net.au 

Harvey Street, Henley Beach ABN: 72 949 562 549 

KinderGym Korner 

Thank you to all families for their fantastic support to the KinderGym-a-thon 

fundraiser. We hope that you liked your ribbons and certificates. We had a 

fantastic result with funds raised and there will be some new equipment arriving 

soon. 

Congratulations to Ethan Bristow for winning the draw for a free term of 

KinderGym. 

In weeks 9 and 10 KinderGym families can enjoy a visit from 

the air gym for some bouncing fun! 

 

Warm wishes from the KinderGym Team, 

Raelene, Tina, Catherine and Denise. 

 
June/July 2015 

 
CLUB NEWS 

Term 2 is drawing to a close and Gym West closes for the school holidays. 

Please see the back of the Newsletter for more information on when your 

session finishes for term 2  and starts again for term 3. 

Some of the Competition Squads will have training in the holidays, your 

Head Coach will inform you of days, times and cost. 

 

GYMNASTS 

We congratulate all the gymnasts for their hard work and for new skills 

learnt. 

Sessions across the board remain full.  

General Gym sessions continue to have a wait list of approximately 9 

months. 

Gym West introduced an extra session on Saturday morning at 11.30 am 

during term 2.  

This has been popular and has helped to reduce the waiting list. 

We remind families that  catch-up sessions are only available for KinderGym 

and General Gym and need to be completed in the term they accrue, they do 

not transfer to the next term. 

General Gym Session times are: Monday and Wednesday at 3.30pm or 

4.30pm and Saturday at 9.30am, 10.30am and 11.30am. 

 

WARMEST CONDOLENCES 

All at Gym West extend our warmest condolences to Nicola 

and Hayley Murphy, two of our outstanding coaches, and to 

their brother Ethan and father Denis on the recent passing 

of their mother, Michelle, after a brave battle with illness. 

Our thoughts are with you. 

We proudly  

acknowledge 

our sponsors. 



IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Drop off and Collection of Children 

It is a club rule that ALL children are accompanied by an adult when dropped off 

at and collected from the gymnasium foyer. This is in the interest of safety for 

all children. 

 Always make sure your child’s coach is in attendance before leaving your 

child here. 

 Please keep the gates clear so people can get through safely. 

 Do not block the gate by the gymnasium/sheds as this should be kept clear 

for emergencies. 

 Coaches have reported children running from the gym, through the car 

park to vehicles even in the dark. We strongly advise against this. 

FUNDRAISING 

The Management Committee would like to take this opportunity to sincerely 

thank you all for your support to the Cadbury Chocolate 

Fundraising. It has been very successful. Gym West relies on 

fundraising activities and grant submissions to maintain our 

venue and equipment. Please return your money and any  

unsold chocolates to your next session. 

The Management Committee will be prioritising the purchase 

of new equipment soon. 

FEES 

All fees are due. Please note - any fees that are paid late in the term might miss 

our cut-off and will show as an overdue in Term 3’s invoice. 

Sports Vouchers were very successful for our families. Please note - Sports 

Vouchers can only be used once per year. 

FAREWELL TO BROOKE 

At the end of term 2 we will say ‘Goodbye’ to Brooke as she 

heads home to the USA. Brooke has been a valuable member of 

our coaching team within the General, Advanced and WAG 

Junior and Senior Comp groups. We wish Brooke every success 

in her future endeavours with happy and safe travels home. 

INJURIES 

Gym West reminds families to report any injury, or illness to the Head Coach 

prior to your child commencing  a session.  

Gym West requires that a medical clearance to clear your child to return to full 

training activities is provided before your child can attend or recommence 

sessions.  

This is to provide the best duty of care to your child. 

WAG Senior Competition: Tuesday, Thursday & Saturday 

 

On June 13th and 14th the Senior WAG Squad competed in 

the Level 4-6 Interclub Competition at GSA. All gymnasts put 

in tremendous effort and we are so proud of everything they 

achieved. 
 

Congratulations Josie Stone, Kasey Real, Hayley Real, Sophia 

Eckermann, Sienna Keeble, Ruby Henry, Velvet Byrnes, Ava Cunningham, Bethany 

Bonaguro, Charlize Vottari, Erin Caldow, Kasey Bauer and Alicia Piszcyk for 

successfully upgrading into new levels.  Gym West was represented on the winners 

podium many times with individual apparatus placings and overall awards. 

  

A big thank you to Niki Stone, Kate McManus and Tanya Cunningham 

for volunteering their time at the competition. Gymnastics SA could not put on 

such big events without the support of parent helpers so we hope you understand 

how much we appreciate your support.  
 

Jacque Smith | Head Coach, WAG Senior Competition Squad 

MAG - Men’s Gymnastics - Boys Competition Squad Monday & Wednesday 

 

Gym West MAG squad will be competing in the State Championships on Saturday 

June 27th. We have entries in Levels 1, 2, 3, 4  and 5.  The boys have been 

training hard on their skills and routines and we wish the boys 

well. 

 

A big thank you to our regular helpers that assist with the 

major set-up for States on the Thursday night. Without your 

help State Championships would not be possible. 

Mike Remkes | Head Coach, MAG Competition Squads 

WAG Junior Competition Squad: Tuesday & Thursday 

 
Emma Amber, Lyla Rose Coppola, Jessica Gerace, Renee Goncharov, Caitlyn 

Goodwin, Zoe Manson, Eve Threadgold and Jayda van der Heiden competed at the 

WAG Level 4-6 Interclub on June 13th and 14th.  

 

All of the girls upgraded to Level 4 and we congratulate them on their efforts. 

 

Further congratulations to Renee who placed 4th on Beam, Floor and Vault and 

was placed 4th overall. 

Dylan Spence | Senior Coach WAG Junior Competition Squad 


